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MINUTES OF COMMITTEE MEETING




	Location of meeting : Temporary Accommodation in the Golf Club car park

	Minutes Prepared by : Steve Grady

	Date : Tuesday 19th April 2022

	Reference Number : 03/22


	Present
	Yes/No

	Bill Mackintosh (Treasurer) 
	No

	Steve Grady (Secretary)


	Yes

	Graeme Stevenson (Match Secretary)
	Yes

	Gordon Law

	Yes

	Derek Watson (House Convenor)


	Yes

	Scott McKinnon
	Yes

	Roy Middleton
	Yes

	Craig Thomson
	No

	Dorothy Watson (Ladies Captain)
	No

	David Meldrum 
	Yes


	Distribution -     All Council Members, Golf Course and Membership / Sponsorship Manager, Administrator, and Website.  



	
	
	Action



	1.0


	Apologies for absence


	

	1.1

	Bill Mackintosh and Dorothy Watson.
It was also recorded that Craig Thomson has given up his role on Committee

	Noting

	2.0
	Previous Minutes

	

	2.1
	The minutes were accepted as a true record of the previous meeting.  

Proposed by : Graeme Stevenson
Seconded by : Roy Middleton

	Noting

	3.0

	Matters Arising and Action List 

	

	16.1
	Derek Watson and Scott McKinnon to establish a cost to complete the Starters Hut and report this back to the Committee


	DW/SMc

	16.2 
	GL advised that a Fundraising dinner has been organised @ Livingston Football Club, for 3rd July 2022 – ticket price will be £30 per head with 200 seats available – a number of 4 balls will be auctioned on the night to raise funds – this will be communicated to the members shortly.


	GL

	
	
	


	4.0
	Health & Safety (ongoing Developments Post Fire)
	

	
	A discussion took place regarding certain areas that are relevant to the ongoing status of the club post the devastating fire in the clubhouse:-
· The Club Blog has commenced and will be activated now that the EGM has taken place.
· A Project Working Group (PWG) has been established. Gordon law provided the committee with an update and advised that a communication will be issued to the members imminently.
· The SGM voted on the clubhouse design and internal design style.
· Moving forward with Planning permission now.

· A brief has been sent to 4 Contractors.
The PWG comprises:-
Gordon Law – Chairperson

Peter MacMillan – Vice Chairperson

Jim Saunders – Project Manager

Derek Watson – Construction Manager

Stephen Jamieson – Tendering & Procurement

Josh Renwick – Tendering & Quantity Surveying

John Black – Quantity Surveying


	Noting

	5.0


	Treasurer’s Report


	

	5.1
	Uphall Golf Club Figures Month 5
As at 31st March 2022
Bank 

Current Account

£23,823.04
Subs Account
Uphall reserve
£99,944.40
£1,400,045.98
Net Position

£1,523,813.42
Due to Suppliers

£3,197.54
Bar Cumulative

YTD

Sales

£0
Purchases

            0
Opening Stock

Closing stock

£0
£0
Gross Margin

0%
Wages

Received from Furlough 
£0
Outturn Profit YTD

£0
Net Margin

0%

	Noting

	5.2
	Financial Performance – Other                                         

                                                                                             YTD

Green Fees                                                                          £6,566.33
	Noting

	5.3
	Treasurers Report.

A reasonable influx of funds from membership renewals however we have settled the Scottish Golf Subs this month which was c£6k.

Creditors remain low although we are aware of future invoices yet to be received for irrigation c£2k and Mowers c£5k

The Bank Overdraft limit is due for renewal and whilst we do not use this facility the committee agreed unanimously that this is a handy facility to have at our disposal and that we should renew this at the current level. – Approved.


	BM

	6.0


	Match Secretary’s Report

	

	6.1
	Club Matchplays
Draws for all the matchplays have been completed with all competitions being done via ClubV1/HowDidIDo. Entry numbers are noticeably down compared to last season.

Club Competitions
So far we have had 2 Midweek competitions, the Opening Day and the Tri-Am. Again, numbers are down considerably compared to last year. The last tee times in each of the weekend competitions has been brought forward from 3pm to 2pm due to the lower numbers.

Fixture lists
Fixture books have been delivered and are in the Starter’s Hut for players to collect.

Scratch prize in Medals
Richard Sneddon has proposed that we introduce a scratch prize of £5 for every Midweek and Weekend Medal – this is, I am told, on the back of member feedback. I propose that we do not introduce this and instead leave the prize money allocation (nett and 2’s sweep) as it currently is. (The committee agreed to retain the staus quo)
Gents Summer League & Seniors League
I couldn’t attend the most recent LGA meeting held on Tuesday 5th April. However, I advised the LGA President that, given our current position, we would not expect any reciprocal food/hospitality to be provided from other Club’s for this season. The LGA President advised that, after being raised at the meeting, all clubs in attendance generously offered catering, despite this being unable to be reciprocated by us.


	GS

	7.0


	Greens Convenor’s Report


	

	7.1
	MARCH REPORT

The greens are obviously a concern right now, we have had some germination from the dwarf rye on 4 & 5 but unfortunately this is a slow process.  

All the bare patches were seeded last week with the dwarf rye so we should start to see more germination soon.  I am still keen to use the creeping bent and with the temperatures improving we should see better germination, the reason that I am keen to use the creeping bent is that when this seed germinates there are 5 parts of the plant which grow out and fill up more space rather than the dwarf rye which only has one plant growing, also going forward it is a bent species which is one of the finer grass plants which will make the greens stronger and better in the long run.  
At the minute we have been overseeding by hand but I think we should strongly consider hiring a seeder in, when we do this by hand there is a lot more seed wastage unlike using a machine where the all the seed goes directly where it needs to go, the best seeder is the vredro disc seeder but we can’t hire this direct with just the machine, we would need to hire from a company which would come out and do the whole job.

Seed germination is very tricky and even with the best conditions you will only get 30% of your seed to germinate so if we want the greens to recover quickly this is something that needs to happen.  I would suggest the single pass with dwarf rye and a single pass the other way with the creeping bent as the best option.
	Noting



	8.0


	House Convenor’s Report


	

	8.1
	n/a at this time


	noting

	9.0


	Junior Convenor’s Report


	

	9.1
	No report submitted

	Noting 

	10.0


	Senior Convenor’s Report


	

	10.1
	DM advised that this commences this month; DM will speak with the caterer to establish requirements. Dougie Tait and Rab Wilkinson will take care of team selection and all communications

	Noting


	11.0


	Ladies Convenor’s Report


	

	10.1
	The litter picking exercise was completed and was a great success

	Noting

	12.0


	Membership Report (Golf Course and Membership / Sponsorship Manager)

	

	12.1
	A summary of recent activity confirmed that we have had 2 Senior, 3 Full, 4 PAYG, 1 Youth and 1 Junior member resignations.
We have taken on 2 PAYG, 1 Senior, 1 Intermediate, 1 Student and 3 Junior new members.

	Noting

	13.0


	Social, Bar & Kitchen Report 


	

	13.1
	n/a at this time

	Noting

	14.0


	Sponsorship Convenor’s Report


	

	14.1
	No report has been submitted
	Noting


	15.0


	Secretary’s Report


	

	15.1
	No report has been submitted
	    Noting

	16.0


	AOCB


	

	16.1
	Derek Watson and Scott McKinnon to establish a cost to complete the Starters Hut and report this back to the Committee

	DW/SMc

	16.2 
	GL advised that a Fundraising dinner has been organised @ Livingston Football Club, for 3rd July 2022 – ticket price will be £30 per head with 200 seats available – a number of 4 balls will be auctioned on the night to raise funds – this will be communicated to the members shortly. (no gaming Licence is required)

	GL

	16.3
	GL trying to orghanise a Pro Am competition in September – more details to follow
	Noting

	17.0


	Date of Next meeting


	

	17.1
	The next meeting will be on 17/05/2022 @ 6pm (in the temp accommodation in the car park)
	Noting

	Council Meeting Attendance
	Actual
	Possible
	%

	Bill Mackintosh
	02
	03
	67%

	Steve Grady
	03
	03
	100%

	Graeme Stevenson
	03
	03
	100%

	Derek Watson
	03
	03
	100%

	Gordon Law
	03
	03
	100%

	Scott McKinnon
	02
	03
	67%

	Roy Middleton
	03
	03
	
100%


	Dorothy Watson
	02
	03
	167%

	David Meldrum
	02
	03
	67%


